CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Administrative Council Minutes June 1, 2022
Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations; Chris Lehn - Treasurer; Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Mary Ferguson - Education; Gaylen Heaberlin - Finance; Joy Warner – Financial Secretary; Jill Craven – Pastor Parish Relations; Evan Fischer - Worship; Bobbi Mesiter – Missions & Hospitality ;Brandi Jackson - Memorials; Doris Heaberlin - UMW; Ken Sharp - Trustees & Member-At-Large; Missy Shaver—Secretary
Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:33 pm by Jeff Freel.  Pastor Dani read scripture from Joshua 1;1-9, asking all of those who are thankful and gave a prayers. Minutes from the last meeting was passed out and approved.  There is a correction to adding Mary Ferguson to whom was present.
Treasurer Report – Quick Book balance as of May 31, 2022.  The “Profit and Loss Detail Report” was distributed to everyone to look and see what has been spent from the committees.  Need to update the QuickBooks from 2019 Desktop Edition to 2022 Desktop Edition.  The update will cost $349.99 and to update the payroll software will cost $550. The Treasurer’s report was approved.  
General Account       $50, 557.72

Memorial Account    $10,745.47

Money Market           $26,248.65
Old Business – No Old Business
New Business - Ken gave a report on repairing the sidewalk and got a estamate from Dry Basement, Inc and got a quote for $950.  Mary asked about the phone that does not work in the church and the Communication committee will look into it.

Education – Graduation Sunday is June 12, 2022 and will honor Landan Fetters, Macy Craven and Cade Borud.  Vacation Bible School will be July 24-28, 2022 from 5:30-7:30pm and Isha is the director.  Working with the Missions Committee putting on Christmas in July for school supplies.  June 8, 2022 is our next meeting.  We are looking for a Youth Leader to help Allison.

Father’s day June 19, 2022, will be having Over the Top Ice Cream.
Missions & Hospitality - Community Greetings had a new person contacting new residents but I received a note this week that they are again looking for a greeter. We did get reports of residents for April and May. As we go forward we will continue to review the costs and benefits. Presently we are planning on using the names for 2022 for a semi-annual or quarterly contact to save on our time and costs. In part of 2020 and 2021 we sent individual notes to each new resident. Good to try but retiring that idea for the moment.

The Heifer Project coming back after the hiatus due to the pandemic made it more apparent that perhaps our timing is not the best for the time and space we are in now. Discussion is ongoing but we have an idea to challenge the church body to match the upcoming VBS kids' heifer project in July and to continue that timing going forward.

We are reviewing the area food banks and how we can support them. In reviewing Caring Hands we were excited to learn they have expanded their sites and now are serving even more hungry people. We also tracked down information on the Mitchellville Food Pantry and we are looking at how our church food mission can also benefit them.

Upcoming Calendar has a School Supply Drive in the Month of July in conjunction with Education.” Meals from the Heartland” is usually in August. Looking at the calendar we are leaning towards the 6th. But before we set the date, I need a person to commit to coordinating because I am for sure out of town on the 6th.

Lastly our committee is one that thrives best with many hands and we need more hands.

Worship – The Committee me May 10, 2022.  Discussed about the technical equipment used for our services and what equipment is Erik Halls. Will be having quest preachers for the Sundays Pastor Dani will miss.  Evan Fischer will conduct the service for June 5, 2022 and David Burrier, with Pastor Dale Batchel presiding over communion on June 26, 2022.  Rev. Joyce Webb will be here for July 3, 2022 for her first service.  There will be others to help lead the services also.  Next meeting is June 7, 2022. 
Memorials – Nothing to report for Memorials - have not received anything on them since last meeting.
Communications – The committee met on May 25, 2022.  Walked through what Pastor Dani does for the church and maybe looking for a social media, graphics design and tech person to put on salary.  Check with Pastor Joyce on how she wants to do communicating, using her phone number and email.  Want to make more people efficient with the IPad and using Google drive.  Next meeting will be June 27, 2022.  
Finance –  The Finance Committee met for our regular meeting on May 3rd with 11 members in attendance.  The Secretaries report showed that we have taken in so far this year $45,114.59.  Our Treasurer reported that we still have not received credit for our over charges that we have paid for from a former minister's benefit package. At the time of this report, we have been charged again in May although we were told that we would be credited this month. Our profound thanks to Pastor Dani, that the situation has been corrected.  Pastor Dani                                                                                                                                reported on the limited uses of the of the Building fund in the case that it would be needed.                                                                                                                           Gaylen reported on the Fund Raising Drive and what will be needed. The Stewardship Committee will hold its first meeting in July. Our investments with the UMC Foundation mature on June 12th. Some options were reviewed. Nancy moved that we transfer that money back to CSB and second by Bill.  After discussion the motion carried unanimously. The Building Fund money with the UMC Foundation will be put in its own separate account with interest earned. The Memorial fund money that has been invested with UMC Foundation will be put with the Memorial account in CSB with interest earned and the Rainy Day Money that has been invested with the UMC Foundation will be returned to the Rainy Day fund with CSB with interest. Our next Finance Committee Meeting will be July 12 @ 7 pm.                                            

Financial Secretary – Passed out a report.
Membership – Nine new members have joined the church:  Chris Lehn, Brili and Boman Jackson, Sherry and David Burrier, Judy and Byron Hemingson, Bobbi Meister and Brayden Harmon.  The baptism for Adeline Rose Lehn is June 19, 2022.  Members who asked for their membership to be taken off the books are:  Wendy Musgraves’ family and Jary Bowie’s family, which are seven members.
Nominations –Have been meeting with Pastor Joyce to hand over the Nominations chair position. We have discussed asking a few new people to jointhe Missions committee team to help revitalize and re-energize this committee. We created a list at the last Missions committee and visited with Joyce as well and will be talking to a few people to joine for 1 ½ year membership to help bridge the transition with Joyce. 
Pastor Parish Relations – The committee met May 26, 2022.  The main discussion of interest is the transition from Pastor Dani and Pastor Joyce.  Went over what Pastor Dani did for the church and will work with other committees to see if the duties can be met, with a part time minister.  Maybe ask for more in our budget for guest ministers.  The committee is looking into a technical/graphic design person and a Youth helper that would be salary.  The committee is looking into hiring somebody for mowing and snow removal for next year.
Trustees – The committee presented a estimate to jack up the sidewalk on the west entrance from Dry Basement, Inc. (See new business).  Looking into spraying outside for the bug problem the church has.
UMW – The committee is having their summer picnic June 2, 2022.  The committee will be finishing projects for the rest of the calendar year.  The committee will be taking the summer off.  Doris Heaberlin will be giving up the President position.  Unite Methodist Women is now called United Women of Faith.
UMYF – Our youth led an amazing service on Easter Sunday at sunrise! Our youth has grown so much this fall as Bowman and Brayden have invited a number of their football friends and we’ve really enjoyed their presence this spring (we’ve had 10 youth join us on some Wednesdays)! We baptized Brayden Harmon on May 11, 2022.  Completed confirmation on May 15, as we confirmed Brayden, Boman, and Brili.  And on June 12, we’ll celebrate 3 graduates: Macy Craven, Landan Fetters, and Cade Borud.
UMM – Mother’s Day Breakfast was a success and served over 50 people.  The committee will be taking a little break.  Setting up a meeting to see what projects need done.
Lay Leader - No Report
Lay Member to Annual Conference  - The Annual Conference for June 3-5, 2022 will be on Zoom and some meetings in person.  On June 5, 2022 Pastor Dani will be ordained and will be Reverend Dani Musselman. 
Members at Large – No report
Pastor - I have begun transitioning my pastoral leadership over the last two months alongside Pastor Joyce who is incoming to Ivy and Pastor Nan at Marshalltown Hope. Some of the projects I’ve continued working on and trying to finalize in these last few months have been:

-working with SPRC on annual report and my “pastoral duties” report

-meeting with and gathering documents for Pastor Joyce

-meeting with, educating, and supporting each committee to help transition well

-plan special Wednesdays and Sundays (new members, baptisms, confirmation, graduation, pentecost, etc)

-baptize, confirm, meet with, and celebrate new members

-meet with and support a transition for the Circuit of pastors and serve on the DMPCC board

-officiated a wedding in Ames

-led a graveside service for Bowie/Blom family

-lead book club

-complete work toward Ordination (June 5!)

-prepare for and work as tech support at Annual Conference (June 4-5)

And more!
A few worship Updates:
After visiting with Pastor Joyce and those who make dinner each Wednesday night, we decided to take the summer off for WOW. It’ll start back up again in the fall and I’ll be meeting with Education to plan who will lead Wednesday night Youth Group and Adult study.

Through June, we’ll have a few special Sundays that I’m helping prepare for.

June 5 - Pentecost Sunday with Evan Fischer preaching

June 12 - Graduation Sunday with Verna Bowie helping lead

June 19 - Father’s Day, Baptism Sunday for Adeline Lehn, and my final Sunday

June 26 - David Burrier (new member) guest preaching

And we’ll begin July with Pastor Joyce preaching and some lay folks helping lead the service with her.
Personally:
Erik and I moved out of our home and have been staying with my folks for the month of May. It’s been fun and we're all counting down the days to when we move to our new home (June 13!) I’m filled with grief when I think about/plan my last Sunday at Ivy (June 19) and I’ll begin another year of Simpson Youth Academy on June 18.
Lastly:
It’s been my greatest privilege to serve as your pastor for the last 2 ½ years. My work will end sooner than I anticipated and yet, it’s been the most challenging, beautiful, and amazing thing I’ve ever been a part of. Thank you thank you thank you is my prayer to God for you. When I met with Pastor Joyce, she shared an incredible energy and she is so excited to meet you all. The thing she said most was “it will all be well.” And I trust that she is right. In the midst of this transition and once she joins you, all will be well. Amen.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.
Next meeting:   August 3, 2022, at 7:00 pm.
Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver
